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BOARD REPORT 
A BRIEF SUMMARY OF BOARD MEETINGS 

The Board and Prawn Industry Caucus (PIC) met by teleconference on February 16, 2017 at 7:00 AM and discussed 
/ resolved the following issues. 

 

1.  The board discussed the use of Alternates and agreed that operational practices must be 
consistent with organisational bylaws. 

2. The Board discussed the support for the False Creek Prawn Festival.  Members commented on 
the ‘value for money’ proposition and the level of financial support as well as the significant 
publicity attached to the event.  It was also noted that some members had an unfair competitive 
advantage by virtue of their home harbour.  It was agreed that the Board would proceed with 
the 2017 festival assuming that the costs would be limited and that the date would be 
satisfactory. 

3. The Board discussed its response to the draft 2017 IFMP and reviewed comments prepared by 
the Executive Director.  No inquiries or comments had been received from the posting on the 
PPFA website.  A more formal letter of response (to DFO) will be circulated to the Board and PIC 
for comment by Feb 21 with submission to DFO by Feb 23. 

4. The Board discussed the 2 Rockfish licenses held by the PPFA and agreed to maintain ownership 
but find a more appropriate mechanism (vessel) to put them on as the current practice (Skapski) 
will not continue. 

5. It was noted that the ED and N. Main will meet with DFO representatives February 28 to discuss 
the results of the initiatives within the 2016 Joint Project Agreement. 

6. Discussions were underway with respect to renewing arrangements with the Service Provider, 
J.O. Thomas and Associates. 

7. Mr. Richards provided a brief overview of the US Marine Mammal Protection Act, noting that 
criteria and implementation timelines were not yet known but that exporters to the US would 
have to comply with whatever regulations were eventually put in place. 

8. Maintenance of the Membership list was discussed and the need for a better format.  Inquiries 
will be made of DFO for access to their list and contact information as well as identifying a 
contractor to build a database more suitable to our needs with a subsequent step of identifying 
someone to enter available data. 

9. The ongoing need for improving communications was discussed with the Executive Director to 
produce a Board Report summarizing discussion and action at Board meetings and post them on 
the website. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 AM  
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